Highlands Neighborhood Meeting 
March 17, 2010

The March meeting attracted a larger-than-usual crowd of about 30 Highlands neighbors. Karen Story, Highlands Board Chairperson, opened the meeting. On the agenda was a presentation by Lisa McConnell from the group Eastside Trail Advocates, and a discussion with members of the Kirkland Police Department, including Chief Eric Olsen. 
Eastside Trail Advocates
Lisa McConnell presented ETA’s viewpoint on development of the BNSF rail corridor, which runs north-south through the Highlands Neighborhood. According to McConnell, ETA advocates a paved walking/biking trail along the entire corridor and is working to ensure the trail is a priority issue in city and county discussions about the corridor. 
McConnell shared a list of environment, economic, health, and community benefits to a paved trail. She encouraged residents to visit the ETA website and Facebook fan page to learn more about the corridor and the group. 

At this time, McConnell said, King County and Sound Transit are evaluating options for the trail, and residents are encouraged to voice their opinions now to the King County Executive Office as well as the Sound Transit Executive Board. 
Kirkland Police Dept
(Thanks to Karen Story for contributing to the following notes.)
Kirkland Police Chief Eric Olsen, along with Captain Bill Hamilton and Lieutenant Mike Murray, attended the meeting in an effort to help Highlands neighbors work more effectively with the Police Department. Chief Olsen noted that while city budget cuts required a reduction in force of four officers, KPD remains a full-service police department, with 1.2 officers per 1,000 Kirkland residents. 

Chief Olsen also pointed out the new black and white cop car currently patrolling city streets. The department is gradually transitioning from blue cars to black and white. 
One resident asked about the alleged drug problem around the downtown teen center and library. Chief Olsen said they work that area hard and are currently contributing to the planning of the new transit center to deter loitering and crime with lighting and landscaping. 
Kirkland now uses a centralized dispatch system (NORCOM - www.norcom.org). Do not call the old 587-3400 non-emergency number. Call 911 for ALL police issues, and they will ask you if it's an emergency. 

When you call, here are some key things to help you get good service: 
- If you see a suspicious person or vehicle, say that you would like an officer to "make contact" with the person or vehicle. 
- Also say that you would like an officer to "follow up" with you. 
This will allow you to explain background information to the officer, which the dispatcher probably won't have time to note, or to relay to the officer. 

There have been some concerns about NORCOM's customer service. If you have any unsatisfactory experiences with them, please contact Karen Story or Chief Olsen: EOlsen@ci.kirkland.wa.us.Please include the date and your name and phone number to help him track the call. 

The officers provided an update on recent mail theft incidents: 

The minor suspect was arrested, charged with a gross misdemeanor, and released to his parents pending trial. He does not live in our neighborhood and should not be here. If you see the vehicle, please 
call the police immediately: The car’s license plate is: 793 VAY, older turquoise Mazda 4-door.
Here is what to say: 
- There is a suspicious vehicle. We've had some mail thefts and this is the suspected vehicle. I would like a police officer to make contact with the vehicle and follow up with me. The Kirkland Chief of Police 
told me to call. 
- Provide vehicle description, license number, the number of people in the vehicle, and  their description (if possible).

The police take mail theft VERY seriously - do not let the dispatcher tell you otherwise. Report mail theft right away! 

Regarding recent explosions, Lt. Murray said the department has investigated previous reports and found most of them happening around July 4th and New Year’s Eve. These are typically fireworks, and no property damage or injuries have been reported. Still, they have no good leads, and Lt. Murray encouraged residents to call 911 EVERY TIME you hear an explosion. 
A few facts about police reports in the Highlands Neighborhood: 
863 traffic citations, most on 112th and 116th (there are only about 1,500 drivers in our neighborhood!) 
64 arrests (mostly misdemeanors and DUIs) 
149 calls for service (this is very low; please remember it's OK to call the police) 

The officers who patrol our neighborhood say: 
- Please call more often and more quickly, if you see ANYTHING unusual. 
- When they walk around our neighborhood, they see too many valuables in plain sight in vehicles. Remove valuables from your vehicles! 
- With the warmer weather, house burglaries spike because people leave windows open. Most burglaries occur during the day when people are at work. 

